
 

 

Gillsville Town Council Meeting 
Frankum Building 
June 4th, 2024 
Called to Order-7:05pm 
 
In attendance Mayor Wade Dale, Council Members: Todd Dale, Ricky Sutton, Keith Segars.  Town 
Clerk Rachel Canada, and Citizens. 
 
Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance: Todd Dale gave the invocation and Mayor Dale led the 
Pledge of Allegiance. Mayor Dale welcomed the citizens in attendance.  
 
April 2nd, 2024, Minutes- Keith Segars made a motion to accept the May 2024 Minutes. Ricky 
Sutton seconded. All Council members present voted in favor. Motion passed. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
Veterans Park- Mayor Dale mentioned his desire to make a veteran’s park within the Town and 
asked for the council members to think about it and think about possible locations. Some 
discussion was held, and the idea was tabled until a later date. 
 
Trash Can Enclosure- Mayor Dale would like the trash can dumpsters behind Town Hall to be 
enclosed to beautify the Downtown area. He would like to get bids for the cost of this, as well as 
ideas for how to do it. Nick Eldridge was present and was asked for a bid. 
 
Banks County Hazard Mitigation Plan- The Banks County Hazard Mitigation Plan update was 
looked over and voted on for 2022-2027.  Keith Segars made a motion to approve, Ricky Sutton 
Seconded. All Council members present voted in favor. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
Jeannie Webb Agreement – A new agreement was modified to reflect the changes discussed in 
the May meeting. The new agreement was voted on. Todd Dale made a motion, Ricky Sutton 
seconded. All Council members present voted in favor. 
 
Flooring for City Park- Nick Eldridge was present to discuss the flooring for the Town Park 
building. The flooring that was chosen was no longer available. Several new colors were looked 
at, and a new color was chosen. The new flooring will be put down starting on June 11th.  
 
Website Developer- Joseph Canada was present to give an update on the townofgillsville.com 
website. He proposed a small budget for the advertising of The Frankum Building being open as a 
venue. He suggested that we advertise the Venue on Facebook, and other social media 
platforms so that the public knows that it is available for rent for only $350/DAY. 
 
Adjourn: Keith Segars made a motion to adjourn at 7:30 pm. Ricky Sutton seconded, and all 
Council members present voted in favor. Motion passed. 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
Rachel Canada, Town Clerk 
 
____________________                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    
 
Wade Dale, Mayor 
 
____________________ 
 
 
Council Members, 
 
 
_______________________           ______________________        ________________________ 
 
_______________________           ______________________        ________________________  


